
              Wraxall CofE Primary School                                                       10th September 2021 

    Wraxall’s School News 

Inspiring – Nurturing – Achieving 

Welcome Back! 
 
It has been soooooo utterly lovely to have a return to more normality this week and to see all of our families and children 
together once more. During breaktime on Monday it was great to see our Reception children joining our KS1 and KS2 children 
and to see them all playing together. It has been a challenging eighteen months for our children, staff and parents. Despite 
the best efforts of all involved, Wraxall has been different and that same fact-to-face contact hasn’t been possible. This week 
has felt like a turning point. Parents are once again standing and talking in the playground, the children are back together at 
break and lunchtimes and I have been able to see the school together again in collective worship, in freetime, in staff 
meetings and also talking to our families in the mornings and at the end of the day. I have really missed the same level of 
communication with you all over the last few months so please do come and say hello, let me know if there are any worries 
however small they may seem as I am here to help! This year we are already beginning to plan our class trips and some 
whole school events too. If you would like to volunteer in school this year and/or attend our school trips please let the school 
office know. We also have some other thoughts for involving you in your child’s learning this year. I will be in contact soon 
for some feedback from you on our ideas for this and also for you to share your thinking too. 
We have begun the school year with an exciting whole school project called ‘Growing Together’. Each class is working 
towards the same theme and there will be lots of opportunities to explore the outdoors, growing and improving the 
environment for ourselves and others. We are also looking to donate some planters to the local community so if you know 
of a good cause who would appreciate one please let us know. There is information in this newsletter about our school’s 
vision as your children have been exploring what it means this week and will continue to develop their understanding and 
involvement in it over the coming months. Next week we have special guest Floyd Woodrow from ‘Compass for Life’ visiting 
the school to work with the children on developing their own goals and aspirations.  
We are also pleased to announce that in the next couple of weeks we will be holding a book sale by the book shop who we 
hosted during our Global Goals Week back in 2019, with their lovely diverse, ethical and environmental books. Details to 
follow soon!  
We have lots of projects taking place across the school this year. If you would like to volunteer some time to share ideas or 
help us then please let the school office know. 
This week I have spent some time with our new reception children. They have discovered the watering cans and, in the spirit 
of teamwork and taking turns, they spent over an hour watering the plants without a pause. I’m not sure what Mrs Hayward 
thinks, but it is lovely to see the new water feature she now has in her playground! They also did some great chalk drawing 
and if Belle’s fairy drawing is anything to go by Axel Scheffler has competition! 
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend and recharge ready for our second week of the year. 
Amy Townsend 

Important Dates 

Monday 13th September – Year 1/2 Meet the Teacher Teams Meeting 3.45pm 

Friday 17th September – ‘Compass for Life’ enrichment day with Floyd Woodrow 

Tuesday 21st September – Year 3/4 Meet the Teacher Teams Meeting 3.45pm 

Wednesday 22nd September -  Year 5/6 Meet the Teacher Teams Meeting 3.45pm 

Wednesday 29th September – Book Sale ‘The Yellow Lighted Bookshop   Open from 2.30pm. 



                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Birthday Books! 

A big thank you to our oldest child in school 
for their donation of a Birthday book. It is a 
welcome addition to the school library. 
Wishing them a very Happy Birthday! 
 
 
 

Stars of the Week 
Their work is on display on the Wall of Fame in the School Hall.  

Please come and have a look! 

Year 1/2 – Naomi 

Year 3/4 – William and Henry 

Year 5/6 – Seth 

Headteacher’s Award 
Alfie, Charles, Phoebe, Grace and Annie 

 

This week we have explored our Vision Strapline 
 

Inspiring, Nurturing, Achieving 
 

We have also explored our value of ‘Compassion’. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Monday’s Collective Worship Miss Townsend read ‘Kindness Grows’. We are all writing a 
pledge for how we can help our school to grow and flourish this year. 

Class Names 

Exciting News! Each class now has a class 

name. Linked to our school vision of growth 

we have chosen a tree theme for our 

classes. 

Reception – Maple Class 

Year 1/2 – Willow Class 

Year 3/4 – Silver Birch Class 

Year 5/6 – Oak Class 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Make an effort to learn 
something new everyday 

‘WORDS OF THE WEEK’ 
You may like to talk to your child about these 

words and see if they can explain their meanings, 
suggest alternatives and put them in a sentence. 

 

‘Words of the Week’ 

* Inspire * Nurture * 
* Achieve * Compassion* 

 *Responsibility * 
 

 

 

 

Well done to our Green-fingered growers! 

So far they have raised the amazing total of 

£43.25 from the sale of our school grown veggies. 

This will be used to provide more seeds, compost 

and tools so that we can grow even more. 

Our next project is to install an allotment patch in 

the school grounds. Any vegetable or fruit 

cuttings that you have would be appreciated! Through the  

keyhole… 

Veggie Sales! 
Amazon Wishlist 

Thank you! 
We received some very kind donations 

this week from our Amazon Wishlist. A 

huge thank you as these donations 

always make such a significant 

difference to our school. Thank you! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Growing Together’ 

For the first fortnight of term we are exploring the whole school theme of ‘Growing Together’. These are the books we are 

reading and using to support our learning… 

 

 

 

Our School Vision 

The children have been busy exploring our school 

vision this week and the vision strapline (Inspiring, 

Nurturing, Achieving). 

Picture a school at the heart of the community, surrounded 

by nature and where the children can’t wait to arrive in the 

morning because they know that they will experience the 

excitement and joy of learning. 

Picture a school where the children are inspired to aim high 

and believe that their dreams are achievable because they 

will have developed the skills and knowledge needed. They 

have the confidence to challenge themselves because they 

know that their mistakes will only make them stronger. They 

will flourish and become all that they aspire to be. 

Picture a school where the children are nurtured to be the 

best that they can be. They know that school is a safe and 

inclusive place because they have seen that all are 

welcomed and cared for. They will show compassion in all 

that they do and will make society a kinder place for all. 

Picture a school where the children are celebrated for being 

unique individuals who together form a strong and united 

team. They become active and creative citizens who will 

achieve amazing things throughout their lives and develop 

a better future for all. 

Picture Wraxall Church of England Primary School – 

Inspiring, Nurturing, Achieving 

 

Reception Year 1/2 Year 3/4 and 5/6 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAFEGUARDING & E- SAFETY 

“Everyone is responsible for safeguarding” 

Wraxall CofE Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare or our pupils. If you are a 

parent, child, volunteer or member of staff you should share any concern you may have about a child or an adult 

with either our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Amy Townsend or the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead, Tamsin 

Hayward or the Safeguarding Governor, Becky Cawsey. If this is not possible or appropriate and you need to report a 

concern yourself the numbers below are the main contacts: 

Local Area Designated Officer (LADO) 01275 888808 (weekdays 8.45am-5pm or 4.30pm on Friday) 

Emergency Duty Team 01454 615165 (outside office hours) 

Anyone can refer a safeguarding issue via the NSSCB website (North Somerset Safeguarding Children Board). 

If you would like more information then please check out the school website for the LSP Safeguarding Policy and a 

Wraxall School Policy Summary. 

 

Church News 
  

We are delighted to announce the appointment of our new Rector Rev.Morey A.C.Andrews. He will be 
licensed at All Saints Church by Bishop Mike Hill on Wednesday 6th October at 7pm. 

A message from our new Rector 
I am Morey (pronounced Murray) and have been ordained since 1999.  The past five years I have been 

working as Mission Enabler for the Sedgemoor Deanery.  Prior to this I spent ten years in Oxford Diocese as 
a Vicar and seven years in Bristol Diocese as Curate and associate minister.  I am married to Gillian who is a 
primary school teacher and she will be looking for work as we are settled.  We have four children all 16 and 
above, Reuben, Tobias, Lois and Caleb. Reuben and Lois will be at University, Tobias is taking a gap year and 
we are all busily seeking where Caleb can take his A levels.  There is much to say and we will elaborate over 

time, but this is just to say we are looking forward to joining you all in this exciting time of change. 
My prayers are with you all and I look forward to what the Lord may do through us in the years ahead. 

Blessings, Morey and Gillian 
Sunny Saplings 

Wednesday mornings will see the return of our parent, baby and toddler group ‘Sunny Saplings’ from 
9.30am – 11.00am during term time.  We hope you have had a lovely summer break and we are looking 
forward to welcoming you all back with plenty of coffee, cake and activities for the children. Reminder, 

parents without children are also welcome. Please contact Elize for further information on how to join us 
via The Parish Office at The Cross Tree Centre. 

Family Friendly Find and Snap 
In the holidays we held a family fun day in the Cross Tree Centre and around All Saints Churchyard. The 

feedback was great and it sounded like it was thoroughly enjoyed by all who came along.  We raised almost 
£200 for future children and family events through entry, donations and raffle tickets.  Thank you to all 

those who came and made the event such a success. 
Nailsea Foodbank 

We are continuing to collect as a parish for the Nailsea Foodbank and will be collecting for Harvest this year 
as well (more details to come). Food donations can be dropped off in the church porches.  Your continued 

support is much appreciated.  Nailseafoodbank@gmail.com  
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Pupil Premium (Free School Meals Benefit) 

Free School Meals  

There are two schemes for free school meals:  

Universal infant free school meals for all children in reception year, year 1 and year 2 – you don’t need to apply as they’re 

automatically given at the school  

Free school meals for people on qualifying benefits – you’ll need to apply for these 

If you claim qualifying benefits and your child is entitled to universal infant school meals, you should still apply for free 

school meals so as the school is given additional funds, known as pupil premium, to support those children with their 

learning in school and to assist with other school costs. This can include: 1-1 support, extra reading, phonics and 

contributions towards trips and enrichment activities. 

 Qualifying benefits for free school meals  

Your child will be entitled to free school meals if you get any of these benefits:  

 income support  

 income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance (JSA)  

 income-related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA)  

 support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 the guaranteed element of Pension Credit  

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no 

more than £16,190)  

 Working Tax Credit run-on, paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit  

 Universal Credit with annual take home pay/met earnings below £7,400 (which equals £616.67 per month) benefits 

not included.  

How to apply 

 Free school meals entitlement is for the child, not the family, so you will need to apply for each child when they start 

school. 

If your child is starting school in September, you should apply during the summer holidays as we cannot deal with your 

application earlier. Applying too early could result in your application being removed. 

If you are moving into North Somerset from another area you will need to apply. You will need your National insurance 

number to apply.  

When to reapply  

Due to the roll out of Universal Credit, all pupils that are currently eligible for free school meals will be protected until the 

end of the school stage they are in on 31 March 2022. This means if your child is receiving free school meals at primary 

school in March 2022, you won’t need to reapply for them until they start secondary school. Children do not receive free 

school meals in college. If your child changes school or address before 31 March 2022, email fsm@nsomerset.gov.uk so we 

can update your free school meals record. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 


